

April 20, 2023

City Council President Linda M. Morad Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval the **RE-APPOINTMENT** of **Bruce Duarte** of 14 Parker Street, New Bedford, MA to the **VETERANS ADVISORY BOARD**. This term will expire in December 2025.

According to the Veterans Advisory Board records, Mr. Duarte has attended every meeting scheduled since the last re-appointment.

Sincerely,

Jonathan F. Mitche Mayor

JIMI/sds attachment

cc:

VAB

Bruce Duarte